

The Little League Parent/Volunteer Pledge

I will teach all children to play fair and do their best
I will positively support all managers, coaches, and players
I will respect the decisions of the umpires
I will praise a good effort despite the outcome of the game

TEAM PARENT MEETING

Thank you for volunteering to be a Team Parent. Team Parents have a big responsibility in helping to assist managers and coaches, while keeping parents informed of any information regarding their team or league. Please read and keep the following information as a reference during the season. Should you have any questions please feel free to contact Heather Kline email warwickll.safety@gmail.com.

Much of this information is also available on the Warwick Little League website, www.warwickll.com. WLL is also on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/WarwickLL. Little League International is also a great source of information, www.littleleague.org.

TEAM PARENT DUTIES

- Communication link between Managers/Coaches and parents
- Update/remind parents of upcoming events

FUNDRAISING - Crystal Bryan: warwick.fundraiser@gmail.com

Each Player has been assigned ten (10) tickets at \$5.00 each that had been paid up front during registration. The player is to keep the money from the sale of the tickets. Additional tickets are available upon request, payment due upfront. Heather Kline will be at Bonfield Elementary by the baseball fields on Friday, April 20th from 6:00-8:00pm. **Stubs are due by Friday, April 20th, 2018.** The stubs will be drawn on Opening Day Saturday, April 21st 2018 and the winners will be contacted by phone.

PICTURES - Crystal Bryan: warwick.fundraiser@gmail.com

Team pictures will be taken by YSPI (Youth Sports Photo Inc.) on Sunday, April 22 from 1:00-4:00 at LAMS, 1050 E Newport Rd, Lititz. Schedules will be distributed soon.

UNIFORMS - Nikki Shaffer <u>nicole.l.shaffer@pfizer.com</u>

The League supplies a team jersey and hat for each player.

Official uniform is: Grey baseball pants, official team jersey, hat, glove (and protective gear for boys catching). The team can decide on their sock color. Uniforms will be handed out prior to your first game.

OPENING DAY / END OF SEASON CELEBRATION

Since we no longer have the Wilbur baseball fields where Opening Ceremonies were held, there is an end of season celebration being planned in Lititz Springs Park. Please look for a future email from Warwick Little League with all of the details.

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Jenn Buch <u>warwickll.info@gmail.com</u>

Keep the local community informed about WLL games by submitting brief game write-ups to the Lititz Record Express. Each team will be assigned a game day and a team story or game recap will be submitted to Bruce Morgan at bmorgan.eph@Inpnews.com.

SCORE REPORTING - Jenn Buch warwickll.info@gmail.com

Minors, Majors, 50/70, Junior and Senior Levels

WLL submits daily game scores to the Lancaster Newspapers. I am asking the *winning* manager (or team parent) or the Warwick team (win or lose) playing *inter-league* to submit the information and scores to me no later than <u>9:30pm</u> on the night of your game. My to the paper deadline is 10PM. This will allow time to gather all the reports into one email message to the newspapers. Here is an example:

Score for Monday, May 11: WLL Bombergers Seniors (Coach Will) were victorious 17 to 12 over Lampeter Strasburg Seniors.

(Location Bonfield JV Field)

At the very least, remember to send the level information as well as the opposing team name, and the final score. You may email this information to me at warwickll.info@gmail.com or text/call me at: 717 419-2292 and leave a voicemail message. If you are registered on the app like Shutterfly, TeamSnap, Gamechanger, etc. then you can add Jenn Buch so she can get the score's automatically.

FIELD MAINTENANCE

Please make sure your parents are aware that the daily field maintenance is the <u>responsibility of the teams playing on that day</u>. The managers and coaches ultimately end up doing this job; however, it is the responsibility of BOTH TEAMS on the field. If we all pitch in and help, the job will go much quicker and the fields will stay in good playing condition. Please go over the following with them:

HOME TEAM - Before Games	VISITING TEAM - After Games
Rake field	Remove bases from field
Line field	Replace plugs on the field
Place bases on the field	Re-rake the field
Batter box setup	Make sure all trash is picked up

ALUMINUM CAN COLLECTION

Wilbur Chocolate collects aluminum cans on the 1st of each month. Please show your support for this collection drive. The can money collected from this drive is used by Wilbur to sponsor teams each year (including tournament teams). Please share this information with everyone you can as this directly benefits our league. *Cans were previously collected at the Wilbur fields. WLL is currently looking for a new location to collect cans. Stay tuned.

FIRST AID

Each team is supplied with a first aid kit and instant ice packs. Each time an injury occurs and ice packs are needed the team's manager must file an injury report.

No new ice packs are given out unless oa report is filed. This a WLL Safety Rule.

Consider having parents bring ice packs from home to have on hand if a young player is injured and just needs comfort. Please do not use team instant ice packs as comfort items.

PLAYER RECOGNITION

It is helpful for those watching to have a "cheat sheet" of your team players. This is a small card listing the player's name along with their shirt number. That way parents can learn player's names and cheer for everyone.

#	PLAYER
27	Mike Trout
34	Bryce Harper
22	Clayton Kershaw

CONTACTS:

Heather Kline - Safety Officer, Team Parent Coordinator

warwickll.safety@gmail.com 717 587-7415

Jenn Buch - Public Relations, Score Reporting, WLL Information

warwickll.info@gmail.com 717 419-2292

Crystal Bryan - Sponsorships, Fundraising and Merchandise

warwick.fundraiser@gmail.com 717 823-0082